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February 23, 2016 
 
Joe Wertz   
MuckRock  
Dept MR 22056 
PO Box 55819 
Boston, Massachusetts 02205-5819    
 
Re:  FEMA Appeal 2016-FEAP-00006 
 
Dear Mr. Wertz: 
 
The Department of Homeland Security (DHS)/Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA), 
Records Management Division has received your appeal of Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) 
FEMA 2016-FEFO-00190.  We acknowledge receipt of your January 8, 2016 appeal and assigned 
reference number FEMA 2016-FEAP-00006 for tracking purposes.  Please reference this number 
in any future communications regarding your appeal.  Your appeal was received in this office on 
February 18, 2016.  You sought a copy of any memos, reports, studies, analyses, maps, 
presentations, correspondence or other records concerning earthquakes near the oil storage facility 
in Cushing, Oklahoma from November 1, 2011 to the date that this request is officially processed.   
 
To check the status of your FOIA requests you may use the online check status capability 
at http://www.dhs.gov/foia-status.  Simply enter your request number and click the “Check Status” 
button. More information concerning the FOIA and implementing DHS regulations is available on-
line at:  www.dhs.gov/xfoia/editorial_0318.shtm.   
 
A high number of FOIA requests to FEMA have resulted in an appeal backlog.  While we will 
make every effort to process your appeal on a timely basis, there may be some delay in resolving 
this matter. If you need to contact our office concerning this request, please call (202) 646-3323 or 
electronically at FEMA-FOIA@fema.dhs.gov. 
  
       Sincerely,  
                                                                         
        
 

 Monique R. Booker-Kasper   
 RMD Admin Action Team Lead  
 Records Management Division 
 Mission Support  
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